Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 1/17/2011
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), John Mersereau (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), (Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the December meeting were approved, with modifications.
II. Announcements 

A. Cannon Beach agrees to support plastic bag ban: Mike announced that the City of Cannon Beach made a resolution to support the state proposal to eliminate single use plastic bags. This measure would require that grocery stores and other retail businesses no longer supply plastic bags to customers. Customers would instead be encouraged to bring their own bags for purchased items, or pay five cents per bag for paper sacks. This measure would not affect prepared foods. 

B. Friends of the Trail Work Parties: The Cannon Beach Friends group announced recently that they will be sponsoring monthly work parties to remove invasive plants on the trail path. The work parties will be held every third Saturday from 10 AM to 1PM. The next upcoming work party will be this Saturday, January 22. Volunteers will meet at the lagoon overlook at the 2nd Street parking lot. 
C. Bob mentioned that Katie Voelke gave a presentation about the idea of the “Landscape of the Whale”. The premise behind this idea is that all of the restoration and enhancement groups working in the North Coast of Oregon should be more involved with each other so that we can work together more efficiently. The idea is still in the conceptual phase, but it may at some point involve hiring a planner to spearhead the movement. At this time, there is no money available for this position. However, the council is excited about the idea of partnering with other like-minded organizations in the area, and will work with Katie and others to develop this idea in the future. 
D. The North Coast Land Conservancy and Necanicum Watershed Council will be hosting a presentation about beavers in watershed restoration on Wednesday January 19th at 7 pm at the Seaside Public Library. 

E. Mike M. announced that the Nehalem Estuary Clean-Up will be held on February 19th. Volunteers will meet at the Sea Shack in Wheeler at 7:30am. 
III. Watershed Business

A. 2011 Ecola Creek Watershed Council Work Plan: The council reviewed the 2010 work plan, made adjustments to projects that are still in progress, and discussed projects for the upcoming year. Madeline will create a new work plan for 2011 and bring it to the February council meeting for approval. 
B. Arch Cape Work Party on Sally’s Alley: Now that the knotweed has been sprayed on the church property along Sally’s Alley, the council would like to schedule a work party to clear away dying knotweed plants and prepare the area to plant native vegetation. The council suggested waiting to set a date until we speak to Celeste about whether or not we should wait another season after the spraying before revegetating the riparian area.  

C. Additional Plantings in Ecola Creek Forest Reserve: The City of Cannon Beach, along with Doug Ray and other ECWC council members such as Bob Lundy and Mike Manzulli, have worked to plant cedar trees in the newly acquired Cannon Beach Forest Reserve. Although hundreds of trees have already been planted, more trees are needed to finish out the project. The council has been approached by both the City and Doug Ray to partner in contributing financial resources to complete the forest reserve planting project. The council agreed to utilize DEQ riparian enhancement funds to finish this project. 
D. Water Quality Monitoring Update: Mike J. announced that the monitoring program is still going strong. He recently graphed the water quality data from the past year, and showed the council the water quality trends experienced in the watershed over the past year. He also mentioned that Astoria High School is no longer conducting the bacteria analysis; therefore, the City of Cannon Beach is now doing the bacteria analysis. 
E. Sea Ranch Plantings: Celeste and Doug Ray met with Terry Swigart in December regarding our desire to replant Sea Ranch’s newly fenced shoreline along Ecola Creek. Celeste did an amazing job of bridging the gap between Mr. Swiggert and the watershed council. He has agreed to let us plant along the streambank, and to remove the blackberries on his property. Madeline and Celeste have been coordinating to hire a work crew, and purchase the plants and materials for this project. Plantings are tentatively scheduled for February, provided that the City permit is approved, and a work crew is available. Their may also be an opportunity for council members to volunteer during the planting events. The council voted to hire Doug Ray to manage the riparian planting project on the Swigart property because he has a good working relationship with the landowner and he is very experienced with riparian enhancement work. 
IV. For the good-of-the-order: Jerome mentioned that he is very pleased with the work that the council has been doing in the past year. 
V. Adjourn
